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INFORMATION:

The purpose of this information paper is to provide an update to the Early College and Career Center.

At this point the principal has hired a guidance counselor and an office manager as well as all of his Career Technology Education positions:
2 Health Sciences

2 Culinary Arts

1 Automotive

1 Engineering

1 Information Technology

1 Welding

1 Advanced Manufacturing

The principal and guidance counselor has been deeply involved in the scheduling process at the three high schools as well as with the middle schools. The schools have been taking a much more proactive approach towards incorporating a 1 to 1 scheduling model to help students in making appropriate college and career choices. We have seen a dramatic increase in the amount of students selecting prerequisite courses in the Health Sciences and Engineering pathway. Last year we allocated 2 district wide positions to help with this student demand, however we will need to add 2.5 more district wide positions to give each high school 1 full Health Science position and .5 Engineering position. 

Currently they are working with each of the three high schools to place the students in their schedules.

In an effort to keep all the parents involved in the scheduling process the principal and guidance counselor have hosted one parent night at JHHS for students that will be attending EC3, and will be hosting a night at NHHS on March 24th and another at CHHS on March 27th. Both of those will be at 6 pm. They are sharing information with parents about the pathways, schedule, travel and general questions and concerns. 

They are working with Heartland Communications on the development of a brochure to be available to students and parents that are seeking information about the center. Once we open we will develop a booklet with authentic pictures of the students in the work as well as general curriculum/pathway information. 

With the help of Heartland Communications and some of our high school art students we have created a logo for the center that is synonymous with our new HCS logo. 

We are all so excited about our partnership opportunity with Hardin Memorial Health (HMH). Students will gain experience by extending the classroom learning into the real world. HMH will provide the opportunity for our students to work alongside their professionals in health sciences, culinary and information technology.

The principal has been working with the development of an advisory board for the center and each individual pathway. Connections have been made in all pathways thus far. A formal meeting will be scheduled later this year before the opening of the center.

The building is looking great and we are so excited for the progress. We are working hard with our teachers to get equipment ordered. We are about 95% complete with picking out our furniture. We are getting phone calls every day about the innovated work we are doing in our district, people are taking notice and wanting to know how they can be involved. 
